
                     

 
                                                                                                                                                       

  
  

 
         Principal:  Ruth Goodwin 

Term 4 Week 9 2017 

Dates for your diary 

Wednesday 6th 
December 

Kindergarten Graduation 
Volunteers thank you 
morning tea. 

Kindergarten 

Invited guests 

Thursday 7TH 
December 

Year 6-7 Transition 
Orientation Day – BVHS 

Year 6 students going to TLLC 
Berkeley Vale Campus. 
Parents to transport students to 
BVHS – arrive 8:30am, collect 
2pm. 

Thursday 7th 
December 

  Presentation Night Selected students 

Monday 11th 
December 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner 
and Disco 

Year 5 and 6 

Tuesday 12th 
December 

Party Day All students 

Wednesday 13th 
December 

P&C Christmas Family 
Social 

All students 

Thursday 14th 
December 

PBL Assembly and 
reward activity 

Selected students 

Thursday 14th 
December 

Last day of Canteen  

Friday 15th December Last day of Term 4  

Tuesday 30 January 1st day of Term 1 for 
students 

Years 1-6 

 Monday 5 February Swimming Carnival at 
Mingara Pool 

Students in years 3-6 and year 2 
turning 8 in 2018 

   

   

   

   

  
 
 

 

Chittaway Rd, Chittaway Bay 2261     Phone: 4388 2188     
email: chittaway-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    
website: www.chittaway-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

SCHOOL, HOME & COMMUNITY – PARTNERS IN LEARNING 
Valuing excellence in education & people who are nice to know  

 
 

Safe 
Responsible 
Respectful 
Engaged 

K-2 Assembly –  NO ASSEMBLY THIS WEEK 

3-6 Assembly –  NO ASSEMBLY THIS WEEK 

mailto:chittaway-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


                     

 

Dates for your diary 
The last day for students this term will be Friday 15th December 2017. Students return to school at the beginning 
of next year on Tuesday 30th January 2018.  
 

 
Police School Liaison Visit for Stage 3 
As part of preparing our students for a safe future the school has 
invited the Police School Liaison Officer to speak to our Stage 3 
students. The talk will cover the topics of doing the right thing 
(making good choices) and social networking (dangers).  
When: Friday 8th December 
Time: 10.30am  
Where: School Hall  
Parents of students in Years 5 & 6 are invited to attend.  
 
 

Canteen   
The canteen will be having a Hamburger Day on Thursday 14th December. 
The last day for the canteen this year will be Thursday 14th December.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wishing Tree 
Year 6 are be hosting a gift collection for The Smith Family’s 
Toy and Book Appeal. You can help by donating a new toy, 
book or educational item for a child 0 to 12 years. Gifts can 
be left at school under our Wishing Tree in the front office. 
You can also purchase a gift online from The Smith Family’s 
online giving catalogue. Some of our Year 6 representative 
swill be delivering the gifts to The Smith Family in the last 
week of school.  
 

Semester 2 Reports  
The Semester 2 reports are being sent home towards the end of the term. School reports are graded on the 
following two elements: Achievement and Application in class (Please note as per Department of Education 
and Communities report guidelines, Kindergarten students are not graded against achievement.)  
Achievement:                Application in class: 
E – Limited   L- Low 
D – Basic   I- Inconsistent 
C– Sound   S- Satisfactory 
B– High   H- High 
A– Outstanding  O- Outstanding 
 
It is important to understand and reflect where your child is at academically at this time of the year as they 
prepare to move to a higher grade. Students who are achieving a Sound achievement are performing at the 
stage appropriate levels and are performing well in class. If your child receives a High or Outstanding 
achievement grading, that indicates that your child is able to demonstrate a higher level of understanding in 



                     

 

that particular strand or subject area. If your child has an achievement level of Limited or Basic it indicates 
that your child maybe experiencing some difficulties in the classroom. All students who achieve a Limited or 
Basic achievement level will be addressed at the stage level and where relevant, referred to the Learning 
Support Team for further discussion to help support their academic needs. Please do not hesitate to contact 
your classroom teacher if you would like to discuss your child’s report and how you can help your child at 
home. 
 
P & C Christmas Family Social  
The P & C will be holding a Christmas Family Social on the 
afternoon/evening of Wednesday 13th December. This is a 
family event and will include a sausage sizzle, school 
performances and a visit from Santa. Parents will need to 
attend with students and the event is alcohol free. Keep this 
date free so that you are able to join us for this fun night.  

Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) 

Students from our school have recently undertaken an education tour of the national capital. Students were 
given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 
culture, heritage and democracy. The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young 
Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist 
families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $20 per 
student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid 
directly to the school upon completion of the excursion. 
 
School organisation and Enrolments 2018  

It is at this time of year that we are beginning our organisation for the 2018 school year. If 
you are moving out of the area and leaving our school please inform the office of your 
intentions. Similarly, if you are aware of any students moving into our area who will be 
attending our school in 2018 please ask the families to make contact with the school.  

 
 
Have a great week of learning Chittaway Bay Public school, 
 
Mrs Ruth Goodwin 
Principal 
 
 
 



                     

 

Berkeley Vale Campus Year 6 High School Orientation Day 
This Thursday is the Year 6 High School Orientation Day at Berkeley Vale Campus. Invitations were 
included in the Student Enrolment Packs students received from the High School. Students and parents 
are invited to arrive between 8 and 8:30am. The day will officially commence at 8:30am and finish at 
2pm. Students are expected to make their own way to and from the High School. 
 

 Year 6 Farewell  
The Year 6 Farewell Dinner and Disco will be held at school on Monday the 11th December. Dress code 
will continue to be Smart Casual and we appreciate your support in this. Year 5 students are welcome to 
attend from 6:30pm for the disco. 

5:00pm        Graduation Ceremony in the hall. Families welcome to attend. 

5:45pm        Dinner for Year 6 students in the library. 

6:30pm        Disco in the school hall. Year 5 students welcome to attend. 

7:30pm        End of night - parents return to collect children. 

10 Academic Awards 
Alex 5/6S, Beejay 5/6S, Jye 5/6S, Jack 5/6S, Evie 5/6S, Khiani 5/6S, Michael 5/6F 
 
20 Academic Awards 
Jordan 5/6K, Nate 5/6S, Robbie 5/6S, Jennifer 5/6S, Noah 5/6S, Lois 5/6S, Violet 5/6S, Mia 5/6S, Huxley 5/6F, 
Lachie 5/6F, Tayla 5/6F 
 
30 Academic Awards 
Asha 5/6K, Chelsea 5/6K 

 
BERKELEY VALE CAMPUS – UNIFORM SHOP TRADING HOURS  
December 2017  
Thursday 7th Dec 2017 8:00am - 3:00pm (2018 Yr 7 Orientation Day) 
Monday 11th Dec 2017: 8:00am - 9:00am 
Thursday 14th Dec 2017 12:55pm - 1:35pm 
Monday 18th December 2017 8:00am - 9:00am (last day) 
Tuesday 19th December 2017 - Closed 

 
School App            
Communication is an important part of any school and helps with the smooth running and organisation for both 
families and the school. Our school has a school app which can be downloaded onto your phone. Chittaway Bay 
Public School Skoolbag App is for parents and the school community. Download this App to be kept up to date 

with everything that is happening at CBPS. It features Events, News, Newsletters, Documents, and 
push notification alerts direct from the School. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



                     

 

Online payments  
Just a reminder that we now accept online payments (not for the uniform shop) using the Department of 
Education’s Parent Online Payment (POP) system. A button to access this new online payment system titled 
‘$ Make a Payment’ will be visible on the utility bar on the front page of our school’s website at 
www.chittaway-p.schools.nsw.edu.au By selecting this link, parents and carers will be taken to a secure 
Westpac QuickWeb payment page from which they can make online payments.  
 
Please note: As a Westpac-hosted solution, cardholder and account details will be held securely helping to 
protect the school and its customers from fraudulent transactions.  
 
Canteen Roster Term 4– Week 9 

Wed      6:12:  K Donnelly, N McCarroll 
Thurs      7:12:   K Donnelly , K Leha,  W Hawkins 
Fri      8:12:   K Donnelly, W Hawkins 
Term 4 - Week 10 
 

Mon      11:12:  CLOSED 
Tues      12:12:   K Donnelly, N McCarroll 
      

Please phone Karen Donnelly on the Canteen mobile phone - 0421 016 640 
 

Closed in shoes must be worn at all times in the canteen. Thongs and sandals are not allowed due to Health and 
Safety regulations. 
 

The Uniform Shop  
Open Fridays at 8.45 – 9.30am (school term only) 
In the community room – Lay-bys available 
Orders and money, marked “Uniform Shop” may be placed in the box in the Office.  
   

Our uniform is black shoes, no coloured laces etc, please! 
 
School Banking 
Student banking is every Wednesday. Please give your bank books to your teacher to put in the class banking 
pouch. The pouch is sent to the office for processing and returned to the class teacher. 
 

CAMP AUSTRALIA – Before and After School Care 
Coordinator – Ashleigh Nilsson-Taylor  Mobile – 0411 298 352 
 

            Final Costs after  
Program Times    Full Fee  Government Subsidy 
Before Care   6.30am-8.30am    $15.19         $4.20 - $7.60 
After Care      3.00pm-6.00pm     $25.94          $7.88 - $12.97 
 

Most families are entitled to between 50% and 85% subsidy 

Visit www.campaustralia.com.au 

 

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/


                     

 

 



                     

 

 

 



                     

 

 

 

 

 



                     

 

 

 

 
 



                     

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A huge selection of both tyres and wheels for your car. 

Now moved to 1 Enterprise Drive, Berkeley 
Vale.  Next to Tumbi Sports Centre. 
 

 

 

Jo-Anne Whitelaw  Piano – Keyboard Teacher  0418 387 391 
The lessons cost $18 per lesson, with a small discount for siblings, 
and run for 45 mins per lesson. 
 

Keyboards will be provided for the lessons, and there will be a fee 
for the books used in the lessons. 
 

If you are interested in your child taking part in these lessons, 
please fill out the permission slip below  
and return to the schools office. 
 

Piano/Keyboard Lessons 
 
School Name: ______________________________________ 

Students Name: ___________________________________ 

Parents Name (Mr/Mrs/Ms): ___________________________ 

Parents Signature: __________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________ 

Email: _________________________ 

 

   
  
JUDO CLASSES IN THE SCHOOL HALL  THURSDAYS during 
Term 

3.30-4.15pm: Recreational Students 5-8yrs 

4.30-5.30pm: Recreational Students 8-11yrs 
5.30-6.30pm: Recreational Students 11-14yrs 
6.30-7.30pm: Experienced Students 8-14yrs 
7.30-8.30pm: Adults & Parents 
Facebook: judocentralcoast  Shane: 0410 044 205    

$10.00 per class OR $90.00 per term 

 
 

  

This newsletter contains paid advertisements. This does not imply that the school endorses the supplier or product. 


